
 

R-Kids Parent Connect 

 

Q: Do you have a nursing room? 

A: Yes!  Our nursing room is located in the preschool department.  There, you will find a private 

room with soft music, a rocking chairs and you will have access to a changing table. Ask the front 

desk attendant or ring the bell to gain access.  

Q: Do you serve snacks? 

A: Yes. We serve ministry provided snacks during the 9am service only. Our snacks are hypo-

allergenic, however, it is important that you share any food related allergens that affect your child! 

Their safety is of critical importance to our team.  

Q: Can I stay with my child in the preschool department?  

A: Because we highly value the safety and security of our children's ministry, parents are not allowed 

to stay with their children in the R-Kids area. If you are new to Ridgecrest, and would like a tour of 

your child's room, would like to meet your child's teacher, or have specific questions about our R-

Kids policies, please ask one of our courteous front desk volunteers, or email me 

at kindra@ridgecrest.org. We desire to make your child feel safe, welcome, and loved while you 

attend services @ RBC. 

Q: Do you perform background checks on your teachers: 

A: Absolutely! Each preschool volunteer has had a background check.  We also 

require that there be at least 2 teachers with the children at all times. 

Q: My child is currently in the 5's class; when will he/she be promoted to KidZone Elementary 

Ministry? 

A: If your child will enter Kindergarten grade this fall, your child will advance to KidZone on 

promotion day in August.   It’s very important that your child be grouped with his peers by grade.  If 

you have any questions or concerns, please send an email to kindra@ridgecrest.org. 
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